

26 March 2014

Alex Harris fyi-request-1523-c4503e45@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Harris

Official Information Act request

Thank you for your request of 7 March 2014 asking for "a copy of the briefing produced for incoming Chief Executive, Mr Scott Pickering" under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act):

There was no single briefing document prepared for Mr Pickering when he first began his tenure at the Corporation. ACC is not able to provide this information because the document does not exist. This decision has been made pursuant to section 18(e) of the Act.

There are a number of reports provided to Chief Executives in government departments that are available online, such as annual reports that may contain the information you are seeking. These reports are available on ACC's website at http://www.acc.co.nz/about-acc/reports-and-strategy/index.htm.

Please contact me at hugh.mcilraith@acc.co.nz if you have any queries about this letter.

If you're unhappy with ACC's response, you may make a complaint to the Office of the Ombudsman. You can call them on 0800 802 602 between 9am and 5pm on weekdays, or write to:

The Office of the Ombudsman PO Box 10 152 WELLINGTON 6143

Yours sincerely

Hugh McIlraith
Senior Advisor

Government Services

MUTaith